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                                  Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 7th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	April 10, 2012
	2:00 P.M.
	Easter Seals Massachusetts, 484 Main Street Denholm Building, 6th Floor Conference Rm. Worcester, Mass. 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Christine Griffin,  Paul Spooner, Liz Casey, Denise Harvey, Joe Bellil
Joe Tringali and Jennifer James participated by phone

	Council members not in attendance
	Tony Williams

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Christine Griffin

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Christine Griffin called the meeting to order at 2:45 p.m.
1. Council organizational matters
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes

Paul Spooner made a motion to approve both the general and executive session minutes from February.  Denise Harvey seconded the motion and the minutes were approved after the following roll-call vote.

Jennifer James Price - aye


Joe Bellil –aye


Liz Casey – aye


Christine Griffin – aye


Paul Spooner – aye


Denise Harvey –aye

MRC, MCB, MCDHH, SILC Conference
Jack provided council members with conference materials including the proposal for a council workshop.
Recruitment of new Council members
A council seat has been vacant for the past three years.  Jack Boesen reported that outreach to Kristen McCosh, Director of the Boston Commission for persons with disabilities has taken place to see if she is interested in becoming a council member.
2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Update on the PCA referral directory

Jack updated council members on the last meeting with Rewarding Work Resources (RWR).  There are 7,000 active workers currently registered on the directory.  The uneven use of the Directory by PCM agencies was discussed and Jack and RWR staff will continue to address the issue and determine how to have additional agencies use the directory as a resource.  Rewarding Work Resources also reported on their grant proposal efforts.
2:55 p.m.  Jennifer James Price left the meeting.

PHCAST grant update 
Jack reported on the February 28th advisory committee meeting.  The PCA course has been accredited for four credits and the second of the pilot courses has recently been completed. 
3. Labor Matters
2012 Bargaining
Christine Griffin deferred discussion to the Executive Session.
Labor Management Committee
Joe Bellil summarized issues discussed by the committee in previous LMC meetings.  PCA workers identify computer training, stress reduction, ESL instruction, universal precautions and bowel and bladder care as training issues that should be a priority.  The immediate goal of the LMC is the development of training courses reflecting the results of the needs assessment process.  

Christine Griffin updated council members on the outcomes related to the grievance concerning holiday pay.  1199SEIU proposes that PCAs be informed in advance of working if a consumer has holiday time available.  Fiscal Intermediaries (F.I.’s) provide consumers with a statement of their remaining regular and holiday hours status.  The issue that needs further resolution is whether PCA workers, if their consumer does not share the relevant information, should be provided with information regarding the consumer’s holiday pay status or if PCAs should be able to contact F.I.’s directly to check on the availability of holiday hours.
Paul Spooner reiterated his belief that this issue should be addressed as part of the skills training consumers receive with emphasis placed on the consumer’s responsibility to manage their holiday time.  Denise Harvey asked if it was possible for PCAs to receive this information directly from the F.I.’s. Christine and Jack will develop a proposal to 1199SEIU to address the issue of how and when the status of holiday hours will be shared between consumers and PCA workers.

4.  Council budget matters

FY12 Expense Report

Joe Bellil reviewed the current expense report provided to council members.  He noted that the TUF training funds are located in the budget’s consultant line.  
Christine Griffin suggested the council adjourn to executive session to discuss the remaining agenda items concerning labor matters.  Paul Spooner made the motion and Joe Bellil seconded it.  The motion passed following a roll-call vote. 


Joe Bellil – aye


Liz Casey – aye


Paul Spooner - aye 


Christine Griffin – aye

Denise Harvey – aye

The general session ended at 3:26 p.m.

The council came out of executive session and a motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  The general session adjourned at 3:57 p.m.   
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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